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APRIL 13TH MEETING MINUTES
Call to Order: President Joe Waltz welcomed approximately 85 members and visitors at 10 AM in the 
Galaxy FBO meeting room. 
Pledge of Allegiance: Jake Reynolds led the chapter pledge.

Welcome Visitor!  Kenji Heikes  - Commercial pilot working toward CFI at American Flyers. Shane Klein  - 
Private pilot at United Flight Systems working on his commercial.
Treasurer's Report: Beginning balance March 1, 2024: $10,585.02 + $200 cash on hand. Ending balance 
March 31, 2024: $11,092.64 - $200 cash on hand. Highlights include: Dues income $175, Swindle income 
$150. Rent Expense $25.

EAA Nat’l Gold Status: This year because of your chapter’s strong commitment to general aviation EAA’s 
Chapter Recognition Program has awarded us the EAA Chapters Gold. Meeting 9 of 11 program criteria 
qualified us for Gold. Details search EAA website: Chapter Recognition 
Safety: Watched AOPA produced video. Mike Filucci prepares to land his French-built Socata TB 30 
Epsilon only to discover gear unsafe conditions. This excellent example of a response to a partial gear 
failure culminated in a safe gear up landing. A common hydraulic line clamp failed and the loose line bound 
the gear up.  Search YouTube: The French Disconnection

Program: Owner Warren Pietsch tells some of the storied history of his restored blue North American P-
51C ‘Thunderbird’.  Jimmy Stewart owned it. Joe DeBona flew it winning the 1949 Bendix Trophy Flight at 
the Cleveland Air Races. DeBona’s record of 470.136 mph still stands today. Search YouTube: Did You Get 
a Whiff of That Blue Mustang?

Project Updates:   Tom Hammer  / Highlander SuperSTOL = Mostly finished main electrical wiring and 
avionics bay work. Comm radio & transponder are remote mounted with Garmin G3X panel. Engine 
planned is a 915 Rotex controlled by dual FADEC.  Bob Fay / RV14A = Completed wiring, installed avionics, 
interior, cowling trimmed and fitted. Installed Vetterman Exhaust since Vans exhaust was $$ and delayed, 
engine is mounted. Hopes to fly this summer.

Maintenance Tip: Michael McDonald is a member of our chapter and a good resource with experience in 
welding. He discussed materials, corrosion and making decisions about serviceability. He said sometimes it 
is better to just replace parts and not try to weld up a questionable part.
Young Eagles Rally: Next chapter rally is scheduled for April 27th 9-11:30 AM.  May 4th is the rain date. 
Need airplanes, pilots and ground crew.

Ray Scholarship News: Chapter 302 Board of Directors Scholarship Committee has made the decision to 
award EAA’s $11,000 Ray Scholarship to Jake Reynolds! He’s very motivated and has been involved with 
our chapter for a couple years. He flew Young Eagles early on, has used Sporty’s training module to grow 
his knowledge, passed the FAA Private Pilot Airman Knowledge Exam and completed his medical. 
Congratulations Jake!

News and Reports:
--Vickie Croston reported on the ‘Rosie the Riveters’ Congressional Gold Medal Ceremony she attended in 

Washington DC April 10 honoring all those women. You can read some of her mom’s story at  
https://laterbloomer.com/rose-monroe/  

--Vickie also suggested we consider ordering EAA 302 jackets in the fall time frame. Let us know if you 
have an interest.

Adjourn

--Remember after the meeting consider lunch at McKenzie’s BBQ at 1501 N. Frazier St, Conroe by   
   noon.
--Before each meeting some gather any time after 8 AM on the 3rd floor at Black Walnut Cafe for      
   breakfast.
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THE 302 BURGER BURN
After the April 13th Regular meeting, we skipped the usual fly-out and 
replaced it with a BurgerBurn.  While the fly-outs are fun, they never 
get a turnout like this.  We'll try this again each Spring and Fall.

One hundred burgers were devoured and the weather cooperated beautifully.  
Thanks again to Jim Smith for the use of his hangar.
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“

DON'T FORGET YOUR TOOL CRIB
EAA 302 maintains lots of useful tools.  Just log in and check “Members only/tools to loan”.  We 
have a rescue dolly and inserts for 5”, 6” and 10” tires.  If you forget and call one of the FBO's for a 
rescue, it'll set you back at least $250.  The picture below shows the recovery of David Christie and 
his RV-7 with a flat tire.

RAY AVIATION SCHOLARSHIP

It was announced at 
the April meeting that 
the Ray Aviation 
Scholarship would be 
awarded to Jake 
Reynolds.  Jake has 
been attending meet-
ings and helping with 
Young Eagles. After 
approval from EAA 
National, he will begin 
flying with Texas Flight 
at David Wayne 
Hooks.  He'll have 60 
days to solo and will 
need to finish within a 
year.  His plan is to 
finish on his 17th birth-
day in October.
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ROSIE THE RIVETERS
PRESENTATION

               Front side of the Medal                    House Leader Mike Johnson making the presentation

Surviving “Rosies” at the White House

    Vickie and Mom at the Capitol

                                        By Vickie Croston

I was honored to represent my Mom, Rose Will Monroe, 
the ORIGINAL Rosie, at the Gold Medal ceremony April 
10.   Although there were 6 million ladies who entered the 
workforce in WWII, Mom became the human face to the 
lady in the popular Rosie song.   She was a riveter on B-
24s at Willow Run when actor Walter Pidgeon visited to 
film some war bond promos (and autograph “Pidgeon 
Coop”), and he recruited her to appear in them as Rosie.

The presentation was made by Speaker of the House 
Mike Johnson in the Emancipation Hall of the US Capitol 
in Wash., DC with Mae Krier happily receiving the medal 
on behalf of all the Rosies.  

  “Mae Krier, age 98, was primarily 
responsible for acquiring the 
Congressional Gold Medal award honoring 
all Rosies of WWII.  She felt this 
acknowledgement was long overdue, and 
succeeded in her quest.  

The next day many of those sweet ladies 
enjoyed a White House tour
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It's always nice to let y'all know about our Eagles Nest students progress. Here are three 
from our Goldilocks build that are continuing their education at Texas A&M and have chosen 
Engineering as their major.

I attended an Aggie Muster hosted by the Montgomery County A&M club. This is an event 
held every year on San Jacinto day where Aggies all over the world gather to socialize and 
honor Aggies who have passed away that year. The MOCO A&M club takes the opportunity 
of the gathering to award scholarships to local students who will be attending A&M the next 
year. This year they awarded 24 individual scholarships. Montgomery High was represented 
by three of our former students; Lane & Lucas Hyman & Chilam Johnson. That's more than 
any other MOCO high school. It was great to see them again.

This is just a sample of the great number of kids that your efforts as mentors helped make a 
difference. Being accepted into the college of engineering is not an easy task. They said that 
having an airplane build on their resume definitely helped.

MORE YOUTH ON THE MOVE
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WHERE ARE THEY NOW?
Do you think 302's involvement with youth is worth it?  Look where these kids have gone

Mason Engels has been attending EAA 
302 meetings and snagging seats for 
flyouts since he was 10. He soloed at 16 
and got his Private Pilot rating on his 17th 
birthday.  He has part ownership of a 
Cherokee 140 and flew Young Eagles at 
our last Rally.

Chris Jansen is a graduate of The 
Woodlands High School and helped 
with Young Eagles. He went to Kansas 
State for his Aviation Degree and did 
some corporate flying before getting a 
job with Southwest Airlines.  He's only 
24 years old, lives in Montgomery and 
would like to start volunteering again.

Katelyn Ebdon was EAA 302's second 
scholar sent to Academy Camp in 2017.  She 
finished High School and went on to Embry-
Riddle where she graduated Magna Cum 
Laud in Aeronautical Science.  She got hired 
by Millionaire FBO KHOU as SIC on a 
Citation and has upgraded to PIC on the Lear 
60XR.  They do Medivac, charter, and 
corporate trips.

Stacy Wethington was our first Academy Camp 
Scholar in 2016.  She came to a Young Eagle 
Rally with the Magnolia Navy JROTC.  She went 
on to attain her Private Pilot, 
Commercial/Instrument and Certified Flight 
Instructor.  She instructed at Weiser and then 
David Wayne Hooks.  Then she became a wife 
and soon to be a full-time mom with a baby girl on 
the way.

Ashley Christian was a Young Eagle in 
2014.  She went on to Lonestar College, 
was the lead flight instructor and is now 
with Sky West Airlines flying the ERJ 175 
out of Houston.  She also volunteers with 
the Minnesota Aviation Career Education 
as a mentor
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Dear EAA Chapter 302 Board of Directors,

Last year, while Jake and I were still at EAA Basic Air Academy, we told each 
other that we would for sure be back this year. While moving closer to the deadline 
for an application, a spot did not come up for the EAA Advanced Air Academy. As 
far as I knew, I wasn’t going to be able to return to Oshkosh this year. Then that 
changed! On Saturday, April 20, 2024, I opened a box that came from my mom, 
grandpa, and a certain EAA Chapter…

When I opened that box, two balloons floated out. There were two index 
cards taped to the strings. The top one said, “Surprise! You’re going too…” I hurried 
and ripped that one off to reveal the second one. It read, “You’re going back to 
OSHKOSH for a two week camp and AirVenture!” 

As soon as I received my gift, I texted Jake to which he stated that he might 
be going, although only for AirVenture. While it did upset me a little bit that I 
wouldn’t be returning to Oshkosh with my wingman, he said that his instructor was 
looking to bring him for the airshow. 

With all of that being said, I would like to say, Thank You, to EAA Chapter 302 
for giving me the opportunity to return to Oshkosh, Wisconsin to not only 
experience the Advanced Air Academy, but AirVenture as well. After my return, I will 
perform a presentation from all aspects of the trip, and there is a possibility that I 
will make a public thank you announcement at the May meeting.

Sincerely,
Kendryck “Tank” Parrish,
Young Eagle/Advanced Air Academy Recipient

“TANK” GETS A SURPRISE

That's Tank taxiing by
On his second
Flight lesson

At Liberty T78
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EAA Learn to Fly Week inspires future pilots on May 13-18
Five days of free webinars capped off with Flying Start events held 

across the U.S.

EAA AVIATION CENTER, OSHKOSH, Wisconsin — (April 4, 2024) — Aspiring 
pilots can kickstart their aviation journey as EAA Learn to Fly Week returns on 
May 13-18. The six-day event enters its second year with expanded webinar 
offerings, and new topics to explore. Learn to Fly Week is supported by 
Sporty’s.

“Learning to fly can seem like a daunting task at first,” said David Leiting, EAA 
Eagles Program Manager, “but EAA’s Learn to Fly Week will help the dream 
remain larger than any hurdles.”  Learn to Fly Week begins with 15 webinars 
scheduled over the first five days, May 13-17. EAA staff members and industry 
experts will be hosting each webinar. New topics for 2024 include getting started
with helicopters, aircraft options for flight training, and training with FAA-
approved flight simulators. 

All webinars are free to attend, but online pre-registration is required.  The week 
concludes on Saturday, May 18, with EAA Flying Start programs held at 
numerous chapters throughout the country. At those locations, prospective pilots 
can connect with the local aviation community, discover flight training 
opportunities available in their area, and take a free introductory Eagle
Flight as part of EAA’s program for adults that connects them with aviation 
resources.

More details about Learn to Fly Week, including registration links for webinars, 
can be found at EAA.org/LTFWeek.
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IMC/VMC Club (2nd Thursday each 

month)
Please join us 7:00pm Thursday, May 9th  (Galaxy FBO Conference Room) to 
discuss the answers to these questions and video scenarios.  Bring 
questions of your own, because we always save time for a little organized 
hangar flying!!

IMC Question of the Month:  How can runway centerline stripes be 
used to measure or monitor takeoff and landing performance?

Video Scenario:  Going Low

VMC Question of the Month:  How do airplane flight characteristics 
change as the CG is moved from a forward position to an aft position, 
and why?

Video Scenario:  A Tight Pattern
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EVENTS COMMITTEE UPDATE
                Keith Pache 

 

   

1) 10:00am-?? Monday Donuts & Coffee (Hangar 17E - Taxiway D).
2) 10:00-11:30am Sat. May 11th Chapter Meeting (Galaxy FBO).
3) 11:30am-?? Sat. May 11th After Meeting Fly-Out to Smithville(84R, 93nm)
      Or to Cleveland (6R3, 21nm)

4) 7:00-8:45pm Thu. May 9th IMC/VMC Club Meeting at Galaxy FBO (see Newsletter for details).
5) Flying Event Links:

a) Fun Places to Fly = https://www.funplacestofly.com/funflyeventbyzip.asp
b) Social Flight = http://www.socialflight.com/search.php
c) EAA Webinars = https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
d) FAA Safety Webinars = https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx

6) Events Calendar:  Here’s a partial list of upcoming events.  You’ll find many more (with working 
hyperlinks) by going to our website and clicking on Flying Events under Our Chapter: 
https://eaa302.org/flying-events/

https://www.funplacestofly.com/funflyeventbyzip.asp
http://www.socialflight.com/search.php
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx
https://eaa302.org/flying-events/
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TWO FLY-OUT CHOICES
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 CLASSIFIED ADS
Ads are free to any EAA member.  They will run for 6 months, or until you pull 

them out of classified.  Text or Email to dirvine1945@gmail.com

   

For Rent:  Shared hangar space in box hangar on Hill at KCXO.  For more 
information contact Jeff Lehner 219-608-1463

FOR SALE--Equity Partnership for Sale  at KDWH. 1/4 
ownership share 1972 Piper Arrow PA28R-200.  3600TTAF 
350 hrs on factory reman. engine and new scimitar prop.  
New complete leather interior!  Garmin 430W, G5 PFD and 
HSI.  King secondary, Stratus ADSB in/out. Century II AP.
25K buy-in, $200.00 month fixed for insurance and hanger.  
$115/hr on tach.  Perks: Co-owners are CFII's and willing to 
instruct.  Contact: fivefiveplusaviation@gmail.com

FOR SALE--LED Wig-Wag flasher.  Two circuit, optically isolated 
with selectable flash rate and pattern.  Will accept LED and/or 
standard lights up to 15 amps.  Flexible installation.  $45.00
Dean Marcott  Phone/text: 815-382-2220 
email: deanmarcott@gmail.com 

FOR SALE--
Typical sign - $10.00 each
Tow bar mount - $15.00 per set
Rudder pedal extensions RV9/RV12 - 2 inch $50.00 / 3 inch 
                  $60.00 per pair
RV14 Oxi bottle mount - $60.00
Custom applications available
Custom panel bezels, headset hooks and many more
Dean Marcott  Phone/text: 815-382-2220 
email: deanmarcott@gmail.com 
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 Contact Info—go to Home/contact us

EAA 302 Officers 
President

                  Joe Waltz                      

VicePresident
               Miles Demster               

Secretary
                        Jim Morrical                   

Treasurer
                       Bill Donahoe                  

IMC/VMC Club
Keith Pache

                          

Young Eagles/Eagles
                          Dean Marcott                            

Property
                           Denny Irvine                             

Website
                          Darryl Foster                             

Membership & Communications
                            Rick Oliver                            

Newsletter
                           Denny Irvine            
      

Events
                           Keith Pache                             
 

 We now meet in Galaxy FBO's 
building on the South Side of the 
Conroe-North Houston Airport.  Use 
the South Entrance, 1st  floor.  
Meetings start at 10:00 AM.

You cannot access the FBO by the 
old Airport Parkway.  You need to use 
Loop 336 and turn at Hawthorne 
Drive.  This  road has an  Airport 
Entrance sign which mentions Galaxy 
FBO and the Black Walnut 
Restaurant. This is just southeast of 
the Roller Skating Rink.

See you there.
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